
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 7th November 2019

Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin
Cllr Dorrian, Cllr Rebecchi, Cllr Jim McEleney
Caitlin Davidson – Inverkip Community Initiative

Caroline Champion – Inverclyde HSCP

Community Police Officers 
Two members of the local community
1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Stuart McMillan MSP
Community wardens

3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
· Police – there were 4 recorded crimes and 3 remain undetected. The undetected crimes include the theft of a vehicle number plate.
· No further incidents reported regarding prowlers

· There were 79 calls to the police – there were no priority 1 calls

4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Proposed by Frances Cassidy and were seconded by Peter Breslin
Matters Arising:

· Water and Wemyss Bay Hotel/CO OP site – water issue is sorted. Discussion took place regarding the removal of planning permission for a pedestrian crossing. All agreed that a crossing there would be essential. 

· Post meeting note – IWBCC have objected to the removal of the plans for a crossing.
· Bollard at the Boat Club – been ordered
· Wemyss Bay War Memorial Cleaning – Cllr Dorian still to chase
· Local resident with ideas for improvements at the site of the notice board near the school – Paul to find out if Riverclyde Homes owns the ground and seek permission to go ahead. It was suggested that a joint venture with Blooming Inverkip would be good.

· Local Scouts are still looking for community service/environmental projects

· Wreaths received for Remembrance day

· Science centre funding still not through – Eileen has asked twice for funding

· Wemyss bay benches funded – Eileen to chase

· Trim trail and woodland path at Inverkip school – no progress. Eileen agreed to chase
5 Secretary Report:
· The following communications were received – details are on the IWBCC website

· Siobhan McCready from Inverclyde Council has asked if we would be interested in meeting with the Chief Executive to discuss any local matters. All agreed this would be of interest.

· Cullen Crescent playpark – reports of sheep in the play area – to be reported to the council

All correspondence on website

6 Planning Matters:

· None
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
· Nothing to report

8 Treasurers Report: 
· Accounts being changed over to new Treasurer
· Outgoings include GDPR fee of £40 and wreaths for Remembrance Day

· Admin grant from Inverclyde Council – to be chased up.

9 Village Funding:
· Parents association Trim trail at Inverkip Primary School – see earlier- Eileen to chase the quotes
10 AOCB:
· Denominational schools – a discussion took place about local schools – a consultation is to take place
· Broadband Issues – Ronnie Cowan had asked if residents in our area are happy with broadband speeds. There was a discussion via the Facebook page and it seems that all over the area there is dissatisfaction with speeds and coverage. HB agreed to feed back to the MP (following the election).

· A resident asked if there had been any adverse comments given to the Council about the £30 fee to empty the brown bin – nothing has been noted
12 Date of next meeting:

Thursday 9th January 2020 at 7pm

Inverkip Primary School
